Lenox Community Preservation Committee
March 8, 2010
Public Hearing Minutes
Members present:  Roscoe Sandlin (RS), Chairman, Midge Sandlin (MS), Joe G. Strauch (JGS), James Jurney, Jr. (JJ) and Ken Fowler (KF).
Jim Sorrentino (JS) Fred Keator (FK), Scott Pignatelli (SP) and Olga Weiss absent.
Also in attendance: Mary Albertson (MA), Town Planner.   
RS opened the public hearing at 7:00 PM.  He introduced the CPC members.  He said tonight is an opportunity for the public to comment on the proposed CPC allocations.  He said the allocation requests are as follows:

	FY11 PROPOSED PROJECTS
	Amount 

	Lenox Library Exterior Renovations
	 $50,000

	Lenox Affordable Housing Trustees

Home Ownership Programs
	$120,000

	Lenox Affordable Housing Development 

6 Units - Affordable Rental Housing
	   $45,000

	Lenox Housing Authority – Porch Restoration Alternative 1
	$30,000

	Lenox Housing Authority – Porch Restoration Alternative 2
	$150,000

	Roscoe Sandlin – Triangle Park Extension
	$100,000

	Lenox Historical Commission – Form B Update
	$7,800

	Total FY11 Project Requests Lenox Housing Authority – Alternative 1
	$352,800

	Total FY11 Project Requests Lenox Housing Authority – Alternative 2
	$472,800


RS reviewed the funds available for FY11.  The projected funds available are $373,515.  He stated that the town is not obligated to spend CPA money.  However, ten percent must be reserved for each of the following:  historic preservation, community housing and open space and recreation.   In addition to the proposed projects the town is obligated to pay for the library debt and that is approximately $138,000 for FY11.  The CPC is also required to allocate five percent to administration ant that is approximately $17,500 for FY11.  He concluded by saying that the CPC makes recommendations to Town Meeting.  The projects must be approved at Town Meeting to receive funding. 
David Klausmeyer who serves as Chairman of the Lenox Affordable Housing Committee and Trustees spoke in favor of the Home Ownership Program and offered to answer any questions.  JoAnne Magee who serves as Vice-Chairman of the Lenox Affordable Housing Committee and Trustees also spoke in favor of the Home Ownership Program.    She also said she supports the Affordable Rental Housing program.  Mr. Klausemeyer and Ms. Magee explained that since their presentation to the CPC they have consulted with Habitat for Humanity and Berkshire Housing and hope to collaborate with these organizations to administer the Home Ownership Program.  

Suzanne Pelton asked for additional information regarding the Curtis Porch applications.  RS said that there were two applications.  One request is for $30,000 to continue phasing the project.   The other request is for $150,000 to complete the porch project.  Ms. Pelton advised that she has recent experience with a porch restoration project and is concerned that project with exceed $150,000.  RS asked Martha Joyner for input regarding the $150,000 estimate.  Mr. Joyner explained the estimate is approximately two years old.  
Discussion ensued regarding the Commonwealth’s obligation to pay for repairs.  The Commonwealth owns the building.  The Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) provides limited funds for exterior repairs.  Ms. Joyner explained that the Housing Authority received $10,000 from DHCD for work on the porch roof.  She said that the Housing Authority has raised approximately $10,000 in private donations.  DHCD paid for the replacement of the brick walkways.  
Kristine Sprague asked about the Home Ownership program.  Ms. Pelton also asked about the budget for this program.  Ms. Magee explained the application contemplates two approaches.  The Trustees could buy a house and resell it to a family who is qualified as low or moderate income.  The Trustees could also establish a down payment assistance program for families who are qualified as low or moderate income.  Ms. Sprague asked if the program would be one year or on-going.  Mr. Klausmeyer said they hope to raise money to have the Home Ownership Program as an ongoing program.  

Ellen Jacobson asked about Triangle Park.  RS explained that the project has changed since it was first submitted because one of the lots has been sold.  Currently, there is one .38 acre lot available for purchase.  The list price is $350,000.  RS said there would need to be private fund raising efforts to make up the difference.  He suggested that another alternative is to borrow money to purchase the property and use CPA money to pay the debt service.  Ms. Joyner said she likes Triangle Park the way it is currently configured.  It is a part of Lenox history and questioned if it would be appropriate to expand the park.    

Ms. Jacobson said she is in favor of the Curtis Porch project and the Home Ownership program.  

JGS asked about the status of the Sawmill Brook project.  RS called on Tim Geller, Executive Director of the Southern Berkshire CDC to answer the question.  Mr. Geller explained that currently the project is in a holding pattern.  There is a lack of public and private financing.  Mr. Geller said he does not believe that any work will start prior to July 2010 but is hopeful the construction will start in FY11.  RS explained that the CPC would probably carryover the project for one year but if the project did not start in FY11 the funding would probably be reallocated.  Mr. Geller said he understood and that was a fair approach.  

Betsy Strauch asked about the Lenox Library application.  RS explained the proposed project costs are:  roof repair - $13,500, roof balustrade replacement $58,500 and window shutters $44,000.  The total project costs are $116,000.  The funding is proposed from three sources:  $50,000 as part of the Town’s FY11 capital program, $50,000 from CPA funds, and $16,000 from the remaining bond proceeds – a result of private fundraising the ensued prior to the purchase of the property.  

Several residents of the Curtis Building were in the audience and expressed their support for the Curtis Porch project.  
RS said members of the public were welcome to review the CPC application files.    The CPC will meet on Monday – March 29, 2010 @ 7:00 PM to determine its recommendations to Town Meeting.   RS closed the public hearing at 8:05 PM.  

Respectfully Submitted

Mary Albertson, Town Planner
Approved:   3/29/2010
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